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On January 15, 2022, at approximately 11:30 PM, Patrol Officers responded to the
intersection of Farley Rd. and South Merrimack Rd. for a reported two vehicle crash. Upon
arrival, it was determined, that a vehicle driven by Brandon Allen, 29, of Hollis, failed to
negotiate a curve in the road, and collided with a vehicle traveling in the opposite direction.
Investigating officers detected signs of impairment, and at the completion of the
investigation, Allen was taken into custody and charged with DUI.

Allen was transported to the Hollis Police Department where he was processed and
released on personal recognizance bail with an arraignment date scheduled for the 9th
Circuit Court, Nashua District.

No injuries were reported in this incident. Allen's vehicle was towed from the scene. The
other vehicle was driven from the scene.



